Annabel C. Perry Pre-Kindergarten through 8th Grade

School Advisory Council Minutes

Tuesday, October 24, 2017

5:00 p.m. (Media Center) 

Agenda

Welcome

· Ms. Foster, our co-chair for the School Advisory Council (SAC) welcomed parents, staff, and visitors to the School Advisory Council meeting.  The meeting began at 5:15 p.m. in the media center at Annabel C. Perry.  Ms. Barksdale read the minutes from the September 26, 2017 meeting.   One correction was noted by Mr. Correll.  It was stated that Mr. Correll was an interim principal at Annabel C. Perry during the 2016-2017 school year.  The correction states that Mr. Correll was an intern principal during the 2016-2017 school year at Annabel C. Perry. The minutes were corrected and approved.

Principal's Update
· Mr. Correll gave credits and prompts to all parents in attendance for making it crucial to attend the second SAC meeting of the year.
· He gave a report on what's happening at AC Perry after nine weeks into the school year and the direction we will go to make improvements. 
· The support staff has created a plan that will utilize every school resource so that we meet our goal of improving student achievement.

· Our budget is down 60 children.  This has impacted our funding and caused us to lose staff.  We were able to gain a pool substitute that is greatly needed.
· The media center was finalized and approved for reconstruction.  By June, the media center will be divided into an open area with two classrooms and a small-group area that will open the doors for our 21st century expansion.  
· The marquee is awaiting wiring so that it can highlight special news and events that will keep our stakeholders abreast of what's happening here at AC Perry.
· There are 214 middle school students of which 62 are eighth graders. Other Broward County middle schools have an enrollment of 250 students or higher in each grade.  

· The goal is to increase our enrollment for Annabel C. Perry PreK-8 to 820 students which we hope will also increase our middle school enrollment and enable middle school to receive the same resources that other Broward County middle schools receive.

· One success story begins with the Speech and Debate team.  Five AC Perry students took ownership in the first debate tournament and won five awards for this group.  We plan on winning more awards in competition with other middle schools.

· The IC3 Sparks Program provides a 21st century ready- certification course for 4th and 5th graders performing basic keyboarding classes.  It teaches what students need to know about running a computer.  Microsoft, PowerPoint, and Word are a few pointers that are being taught.  We are preparing our 4th and 5th graders the middle school curriculum early so that they will be performing at the middle school level before they actually get to middle school. 
· Our plan is to utilize every resource and faculty leverage resource to make things happen for us here at Perry.  We have already made some success.  
· Ms. Young has written grants and received athletic equipment to help prepare our students for competition with other schools to keep them well fit to take on the competition.  Other personnel has been working diligently to help us receive more equipment and curriculum so that we can make AC Perry PreK-8 a place to learn and excel.  
· We are utilizing more initiatives with reading.  We have school personnel and parents encouraging our students to read more.  Mr. Pollock and I have already experience reading to Preschool classes.  Wow! What a great initiative to encourage our students to read.  We invite parents to volunteer and assist with this venture.  Students love to see their parents come in and assist with reading. We are trying to make our school a household, district-wide, and state-wide name.    We want to bring back our students and families that are no longer in the school.  We can do the following things to encourage them to return home.
· Put signs up on lawns stating, "ACP is my child's school".
· Drive with the sign on our automobiles, "My child is a student at Annabel C. Perry?

· Spread the word around the community that Annabel C. Perry is the place to be.
Parents Voices

· Parents posed questions about what they think may have an effect on the school's enrollment.
· There is an influx of new displaced students who are non-English speakers.   How can AC Perry accommodate them?
· Are there programs to assist students who have difficulty learning English?
· Will the Head-Start Program be returning?
· Does AC Perry qualify for the Memorial Program?
Answers, Solutions, Resources

· Mr. Correll gave answers to the questions asked by the parents.  He stated that anyone can transfer to Perry.  Any school is open for enrollment, however, you must be able to transport your children to the school.  Only magnet schools qualify for transportation.  Some grants our school does not qualify for because we obtained a "C" grade and some grants work with schools whose grade is a letter "D" or "F".  If there is an influx of displaced students, we try to accommodate them by hiring new staff who speak the language or provide a wealth of resources that will meet students’ needs. The Guidance Department provided a wealth of resources to accommodate other displaced students.  Contact the department if there are concerns about any student that may need assistance.  Special programs are in place for students who tested for English Speakers of Other Languages, (ESOL).  Interventions are in place to close the gap for Exceptional Student Education (ESE) students.  Response to Intervention (RtI) is running and strong. Interventions are provided to assist those students who are struggling in reading and math.  HeadStart programs are decided by the District, therefore, we can only discuss a need to the District.
Open Positions

· There were several open positions that needed to be filled by parents. Nominations/Elections for Open Positions were held and satisfied.  Ms. Margaret Narette was nominated and accepted the position of ESOL parent representative.  Ms. Nicole Fulks was nominated and accepted the position of ESE parent representative. Ms. Johnnel Onye was nominated and accepted the position of I-Zone Representative.  
Distribution of By-Laws

· Ms. Foster (Co-Chair SAC) distributed the By-Laws and reviewed the primary objective, membership, officers, duties of the officers, meetings, committees, training and amendments.  She reviewed what the By-Laws are and how they are governed.  
School Improvement Plan

· Ms. O'Neal (Interm Principal) reviewed the definition of the School Improvement Plan (SIP).  She stated that SIP is a blueprint to how we will show achievement during this school year.  Throughout the year she will discuss improvements, revisions, and other pertinent information concerning SIP improvements and areas of concern.
Title I Updates

· Ms. Laborde shared English Language Arts (ELA) updates in reading.  
· The focus now is main idea, key ideas, craft and structure, informative, and opinion reading materials.   She is providing pull out (phonics) and push-in classes.  Enrichment is in place. Kindergarten through grade 2 is working with basic foundation skills, guided reading and different instruction for BAS reading.  
· I-Ready Books / on-line components are available
· The bookroom has numerous guided reading books ranging from A-Z, Big Books, short books, chapter books and more.
· Come in, browse, and sign-out items that will assist the students with reading skills and strategies. 
Typing Program Proposal

· Ms. Foster discussed the proposal for the keyboarding program.  It was first given on a trial basis and is coming to an end in one month.  It allows middle school students to be certified in keyboarding. It will cost between $800.00 and $900.00 to extend the program.  The school has $1,112.00 that can be utilized to extend the program.  Examinations for the program is on line 
· Ms. Foster made a motion that the school use the $1112.00 that is available to continue the keyboarding program until the end of November.
· The motion was approved by a majority and the keyboarding program will continue until the extension is over.  
Parent Community Task Force

· The Parent Community Task Forum will take place on November 1, 2017 at Indian Ridge Middle School.  Registration will open at 6:30 p.m.  At 7:00 p.m. there will be a forum with the School Board and parents who wish to express their concerns.  This will continue until 9:00 p.m.  We need at least 15 parents to represent our school.   Please sign-up and attend this very important forum and get the questions that you have answered by the School Board of Broward County. 
Good and Welfare

· Upcoming Events
· Basketball Season 2017-2018
	Date
	Time
	School
	Home/Away

	October 23
	4:30 p.m.
	Sunrise Middle
	Home

	October 24
	4:30 pm.
	Gulfstream Academy
	Away

	October 30
	4:30 p.m.
	Attucks Middle
	Away

	November 2
	4:30 p.m.
	Driftwood Middle
	Away

	November 7
	4:30 p.m.
	McNicol Middle
	Away

	November 8
	4:30 p.m.
	New River Middle
	Away

	November 13
	4:30 p.m.
	Olsen Middle
	Away

	November 15
	4:30 p.m.
	Apollo Middle
	Away

	November 27
	4:30 p.m.
	Nova Middle
	Home (subject to change)

	November 29
	4:30 pm.
	Seminole Middle
	Away



Girls play first until November 7


    Boys play first on November 9

· Gifted Symposium --Friday, October 27, 2017

· Parent Community Task Force--Wednesday, November 2, 2017  (7:00 p.m.)

· Spaghetti Night--Thursday, November 2, 2017--(5:30 p.m.)
** Please donate to the Harvest Drive!

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm.
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